

OWA

0 00 ---

e o t

RIHINGTON, OHIO



WEEKLYBANNER

CLUB OFFICERS

President:

President-Elect:

Vice President:

Secretary:

Treasurer:

Sergeant-at-arms:

CLIFF WILCOX

ROGER JOHNSON

ROGER JOHNSON

JOHN BADER

KIP PATTERSON

JOE BUDDE

MEETING LOCATION

Meetings are held at noon on Wednesdays at La Scala Restaurant in Dublin, Ohio.

MEETING NOTES - MARCH 30, 1988

Our 684th meeting was brought to order by President CLIFF WILCOX. The invocation was given by DON BRENNAN and the pledge was led by VIC WILLIAMSON. Visiting Rotarians and guests were introduced by Vice President JOHN BADER.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

A very warm thank you note from Mary Ann Buta was received appreciating our thoughtfulness and sympathies over AL's recent passing.

Congratulations to BERNARD COLEMAN for the successful runs of the Rotary Information Meetings. Over 60% of club members have attended this series. Thanks, BERNARD, for your commitment and diligent work.

Thanks also to JERRY KETCHUM and FRANK DUNBAR for their productive efforts in the successful review and promulgating of the revised By-Laws.

The Columbus Metro YMCA's 4th Annual Good Friday Breakfast is scheduled at 7:30 a.m. in the Governor's Ballroom at the Hyatt on Capital Square. \$6.50 each or \$52.00 per table. Call 225-YMCA for reservations.

See ROGER JOHNSON or JOHN BADER if you are interested in attending either the District Conference or the conference in Philadelphia in May.

BOB BLANK reported that Wednesday, April 13th is Shadow Day. We expect around 127 students to be involved. If you are a participating "shadower" you can expect a call from the students. There will be around 27 for lunch that day also!

LOU GOOREY reported on Polio Plus. Our club has almost met our \$50,000 goal. (Way to go participants) A reminder for those who haven't filled out their pledge cards yet, or who may need more, see LOU -- he has some extras.

Don't forget Secretary's Day, Wednesday, April 27. We will ask for an indication of how many Rotarians will be bringing their secretaries at a later date. Mark it on your calendar and plan to bring that special helper.

The GOLF OUTING HAS BEEN MOVED FROM APRIL 27th to MAY 4th!!! Make a note of this...It will still be held at the Brookside Country Club at 1:30 p.m. and the cost will be \$50.00 each which in addition to last week's features, also includes two drinks/beer.

Remember...the Stag (plus one now)
Party at Murphy's Party Barn, 6:30
p.m., Friday, April 29th. Cost is
\$16.25 per person -- includes
everything!

NEW MEMBER INDUCTED

We welcome our first woman member, SHAY WEST, who was inducted at our last meeting with her husband, Jim, witnessing the ceremony. BOB LICKMAN introduced her and told us that she and Jim moved here in 1987 when Jim accepted a position with White Consolidated Industries. SHAY is a graduate of the University of San Francisco with a BA in Human Resources. Prior to moving here, SHAY with consultant Wollborg-Michelson Personnel in San Francisco. She is currently President of Uniglobe Shay West Travel in Worthington.

SHAY has been actively involved in many service and community support activites including, counseling at the Spouse Abuse Center, YMCA, she is a member of the National Federation of Business and Professional Women, a member of the Columbus and Worthington Chambers of Commerce, the Sales Executives Club, the Columbus Business Development Club, the New Neighbors League and Easter Seals. She and Jim live in Muirfield. President CLIFF assigned her to the Membership, Public Relations, Programs, Greeter, Finance and Audit Committees.

Welcome, SHAY, sounds like you will be very busy.

SERGEANT-AT-ARMS

BOB HANSON did right well with his recognition of "Pillars of the Community" program.

Those being tagged for their community/service involvement included BRUCE Crock Pot Handler; SHAY WEST as a welcoming gesture; JOHN HOEFFLER birthday; all members who live in affluent Upper Arlington because of an 8-9% increase in home values there; GEORGE NORRIS for an early morning appearance on the TV's Agriculture News (now he is going to be impossible to live with); The other 40% of the club who haven't yet attended Rotary Information Meetings; ABE OTTOLENGHI for his new grandson; LOU GOOREY for not paying for his guest's lunch and our very own "3 guys on-a-cruise" BOB BLANK, STEVE KOMARA and LARRY CLARK -old school chums? Also, ED ARCY, Mr. Trivia Man -- something to do with feeding and breeding rabbits.

RAFFLE A SUCCESS

Lucky RON JONES walked away \$18.00 richer but the big winner for the day was JACK CARNEY who walked away \$78.50 richer. Not bad for an hour's work guys.

SPEAKER FOR THE DAY

ALLAN BULLER introduced our speaker, and fellow Rotarian from Newark. Allan Cook is the Director of Extension Services at Dawes Arboretum of Newark, Ohio. Mr. Cook presented an extremely interesting and entertaining presentation of the

Arboretum's founding, history and many programs. It is 1,149 acres of woods, meadows, farmlands, lakes gardens. Beman Gates Dawes and his wife, Bertie, founded it in 1929 to demonstrate the value of horticulture and to increase the general knowledge of the public about trees and shrubs and to bring about an improvement in their growth and culture. It is a not-for-profit private operating foundation owned by a Board of Trustees and funded entirely from endowments, programs and donations. No tax money is received. Location is on Rt. 13, five miles south of Newark and three miles north of I-70, ext 132. It is open dawn to dusk, except on Thanksgiving, Christmas and New Years Day. Admission is free.

FUTURE PROGRAMS

April 6: Civic Leader Awards Day.

Be sure to attend.

GREETER FOR THE MONTH OF APRIL

PAUL TELA

